To Pension Manager 
[image: image1.jpg]: Communities www.communities.gov.uk
() and Local Government community, opportunity, prosperity




Brian Town 
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3 February 2011
Dear Colleague 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME : non club transfers in and GAD Guidance
I am writing further to my letter of 23 December 2010 to confirm action we will be taking – subject of course ultimately to Ministerial agreement – to overcome what some have seen as a block on the approach proposed in the latest GAD guidance note and be effective from 1 October 2010.

It is our intention to consult on the revocation of saved regulations 122(6C)-(6D), which with hindsight perhaps should have been time limited when first saved. We will also consult on changes to regulations 83/84 of the Administration Regulation and amend in such way that the membership credit is in line with guidance issued by DCLG based on advice from GAD. It has to be remembered that these provisions and the Benefit Regulations were intended to deal with the post April 2008 world. This change could in effect deal with the interaction with Schedule 2.3(1)(b) of the Transitional Provisions Regulations avoiding any change to CRA rights. Without amending the Regulations further, GAD has also been asked to adjust their guidance note covering those individuals with right to purchase membership under saved regulation 66(8). This will now specify such calculations are based on club factors and a note from GAD will follow shortly. It is understood that this provision is now rarely used, since members with AVC arrangements within the LGPS are, for the most part, exercising the option to take cash as part of their available tax free cash lump sum within the lifetime allowance check. 
It is hoped to resolve shortly the issues around factors to deal with ARC payments, but would appreciate feedback on the following pragmatic approach. Where a member elected to purchase £500 of extra benefit and has so far “bought” £250 is it appropriate to uplift this to £275 (for illustrative purposes only, the exact amount to be indicated by GAD), then reduce member’s contribution and proceed on basis that past and ongoing purchase has CPI linkage? Member sees a gain on what they have bought so far, reduction in outgoing and still prospect of buying £x hundred in additional CPI linked pension. Alternatives like letting member continue to buy RPI based benefit or having to do split indexation calculation are administratively more complex. There are of course some legal issues which will need further consideration together with any responses.
Yours sincerely

Brian Town 
Workforce, Pay and Pensions Division
Cap and Share: 31st March National Model Fund Exercise
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